
MINUTES – MEETING 110 
WASHINGTON COUNTY LANDMARKS COMMISSION 
OCTOBER 3, 2005 
WASHINGTON COUNTY COURTHOUSE 
 
PRESENT:  Chairperson Robert Meyer, Eileen Densow, Norbert Dettmann, Irene Blau, Barbara Wenzlaff.  
Excused absence:  Zona Miske, Joan Baumgartner, Beverly Schroeder, Paul Quick.  Also present:  
County Clerk Brenda Jaszewski.  
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Robert Meyer at 2:07 p.m.   The meeting was properly 
noticed and posted. 

 
MINUTES  
It was moved by Norbert Dettmann, seconded by Irene Blau to approve minutes of September 12, 2005, 
as printed.  Motion carried. 
 
SAXONIA HOUSE, TOWN OF FARMINGTON 
County Clerk Brenda Jaszewski and Chairperson Robert Meyer replied to a letter from the Wisconsin 
Historical Preservation Review Board, Wisconsin Historical Society, in favor of approving the application 
to the State Register of Historic Places and the National Register of Historic Places to recognize the 
Saxonia House located in the Town of Farmington.  A copy of the reply was distributed to commission 
members. 
 
WINTER FARM LANDMARK SIGN 
Correspondence was received from Kim Hahn, Town of Polk, with documentation related to the sign on 
the Winter Farm Landmark.  Ms. Hahn received information from Lauri Hassinger, Rochester, MN, that 
the property was owned by Johann and Elizabeth Hassinger prior to the Winter family ownership.  Ms. 
Hassinger is the great-great-great-granddaughter of Johann Hassinger.  Ms. Hahn requests that the 
Landmark Commission change the sign to reflect the new information.  It was moved by Norbert 
Dettmann, seconded by Eileen Densow that the letter from Ms. Kim Hahn was discussed by members of 
the Commission, the Commission appreciates Ms. Kim Hahn’s interest and research of the Winter 
Landmark, and the request to change the sign was considered; however, it is the policy of the 
commission that revising the sign could be accomplished but will be the cost of the person requesting a 
new sign.  Motion carried.  County Clerk Jaszewski would provide a quote upon request of Ms. Hahn. 
 
MOLL HOMESTEAD 
The application for considering the Moll Homestead for landmark recognition has not been received 
because of health issues of the owner, Marjorie Kedinger.  The agenda item will be placed on hold 
indefinitely until the application is received at the Office of the County Clerk. 
 
NEXT MEETING:  November 7, 2005, 2:00 P.M.  
 
 ADJOURNMENT:  Moved by Ms. Blau, second by Ms. Densow to adjourn the meeting at 1:31 p.m.  
Motion carried. 
    
 
 
     _____________________________________________  
     Barbara L. Wenzlaff, Secretary-Treasurer 
     Washington County Landmarks Commission   
 
  


